For Immediate Release

“Pastors show renewed interest in holiness”
Indianapolis:  September 20, 2007 approximately 200 pastors from the greater Indianapolis area gathered for the first ever “Holiness Pastors’ Day.”  The event was held at the Adam’s Mark Hotel ballroom on the city’s west side.

The Holiness Pastors’ Day was planned and paid for by the Regional Leaders of various denominations all of whom were present together including:


Nazarene- Ted Lee


Christian Missionary Alliance- Fred Polding

Free Methodist- Joe James

Salvation Army- Dick Amick

Brethren in Christ- John Zuck

Wesleyan- Steve Emery

Evangelical Church- Bill Kren
Church of God, Anderson- Bob Moss

The day included small group discussions allowing pastors from different denominational groups to learn from one another about their common heritage and commitment to the message of Holiness.  Eric Simpson, of Eagle Church north of Indianapolis along with Kevin Mannoia, of Azusa Pacific University were the primary resource persons for the group of pastors.


A panel of young leaders (age 30 and younger) provided a contemporary and fresh conversation to engage the thinking of the attendees regarding new ideas and new vocabulary for holiness.


The main point of the day was to encourage pastors to focus more on the growing interest in holiness in the U.S. rather than on methods of growing their churches.  Each of the groups has a history in the holiness movement so it was natural to involve these pastors, many of whom say that the holiness emphasis has become overshadowed and blurred.  They say it has often been associated with restrictive rules and legalism.  

The day, however, helped to raise the priority in these pastors’ minds and to refocus on the essence of holiness and its increasing relevance in the 21st century.  Overwhelmingly the pastors said the day was well worth it and helped them greatly.  They ask that their leaders continue to plan these Holiness Pastors’ Days in the future.


This is the first such event in the Indianapolis area however it is similar to another Regional Holiness Pastors’ Day in Southern California which has taken place each year for the past 3 years.  


These two Regional Networks of denominational leaders in Indiana and in Southern California are part of the larger Wesleyan Holiness Consortium recently formed by the national heads of denominations in the wake of the Wesleyan Holiness Study Project.  After a three year process of developing the “Holiness Manifesto” and “Fresh Eyes on Holiness”, the sponsor denominations of the WHSP decided to create the Consortium to facilitate ongoing events and collaboration around the a renewed interest and emphasis on holiness.


For more information, visit www.holinessandunity.org or contact 

Kevin Mannoia, Chair

Wesleyan Holiness Consortium

kmannoia@apu.edu
